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A proper laboratory report must enable a reader to understand the information contained within the report 
and be able to recreate the experiment and duplicate the results in another laboratory. 
 
Abstract 
This is a summary of the report.  It should be one or two paragraphs long and provide the reader with an 
overview of the report.  From the abstract, the reader should be able to decide whether o continue reading 
the report.  It might be helpful if you wait to write the abstract after the report is complete. 
 
Introduction 
This section of the report needs to include your hypothesis and the pertinent chemical concepts and 
information that you intend to employ to explore the validity of your hypothesis.  For example, if you are 
trying to demonstrate that frozen water (ice) will cool your drink, the introduction needs to include a 
discussion about heat transfer, the nature of matter (solids, liquids, gasses) and the chemical kinetics 
involved. 
 
Experimental 
This is a detailed description of the experiments that you will perform in order to prove of disprove your 
hypothesis.  Include a description  of the chemicals, equipment, procedures and environment.  This 
description must be thorough enough to enable another researcher to recreate exactly your laboratory 
conditions and reproduce your results in another laboratory. 
 
Results and Observations 
The data that you collect from your experiments is recorded in this section of  your report.  You can use 
tables, charts, graphs or whatever enables you to concisely communicate the results collected from your 
experiments.  This material should also include any notes regarding unusual or abnormal data collected. 
 
Conclusion or Summary 
This section must address your results and how they relate to your hypothesis.  Did the results support the 
hypothesis?  If so, clear logic and data must be used to concisely support this summation.  This is where 
your report needs to prove, with supporting data, that the hypothesis is valid (or invalid if that was your 
goal). 
 
References 
If your laboratory work relied upon external sources of information: lab worksheet/handout, journal 
article, reference book, textbook, handouts, etc.; you must list those sources of information.  It also 
demonstrates that you have a working knowledge of the literature and references that are available 
regarding your investigations and that you have obtained a working level of expertise in this subject. (Use 
the Scarsdale High School Library web site for more information: 
http://www.scarsdaleschools.k12.ny.us/hslib/citing.htm 
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